
September 10, 2019

Re: AB 2190 Attestation (OSHPD Facility ID # 13224)

Carl Scheuerman Compliance Officer 
— OSHPD Development FDD 
Seismic Compliance Unit
Dear Officer Scheuerman,

As you may be aware, on July 17, 2019, the California Building Standards Commission certified emergency 
building standards proposed by the Office of Statewide Health Planning and Development (OSHPD) to 
implement CHA’s sponsored bill from last year, Assembly Bill (AB) 2190 (Chapter 673, Statutes of 2018).
That legislation granted specified hospitals the opportunity to apply for an extension of the January 1, 2020, 
seismic compliance deadline. It also required general acute care hospitals with buildings that do not 
substantially comply with seismic safety standards to attest that their board of directors is aware that the 
buildings are required to meet the January 1, 2030, compliance deadline.
Per Assembly Bill 2190 (2018) under Health & Safety Code Section 130066, we are submitting this attestation 
letter to certify that our Board of Directors are aware that our hospital has not yet met the 2030 seismic safety 
requirements for all of its buildings; specifically, one or more of the buildings at our facility has performance 
ratings less than SPC-3 “or” NPC-5, and therefore our hospital is required to meet the January 1, 2030 
deadline for substantial compliance with the seismic safety regulations or standards.

(a) Facility Name: Greater El Monte Community Hospital OSHPD 
Facility Number: 13224  
(b) Buildings at our facility that have current 
performance ratings less than SPC-3 or NPC-5 identified as follows: 
SPC-2 - The Physical Building/Structure NPC-2 - Life Safety Systems

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Stanley Toy, Jr., M.D. Chief Executive 
Officer Greater El Monte Community 
Hospital

Richard Hill 
Chairman of the Board 

Greater El Monte Community Hospital


